
The Turtle Times 

Parents/Carers 
 
At the end of week 2 and all appears to be going well across the school. If you haven’t already received a class 
letter from your child/ren’s teacher this will be forthcoming in the next week.  This will be information that is 
important to you so you know what is happening in the classroom.  If you have any questions or concerns your 
first port of call is always the teacher. If you still have further concerns please take some time to make an      
appointment to see either one of our Assistant Principal’s Shona Henderson or Rachel Turton or alternatively I 
will be able to meet with people based on my diary appointments which the front office girls manage. 
 
As you would have noticed we have lots of people dropping and picking up their children in cars due to the 
rainy weather.  It can be frustrating if you are not able to get a car park and I have had several parents speak 
to me about this situation, however we are working with what we have got and as we have grown to 480    
students and the rainy weather it is not an issue with an easy solution. So we have put in place a few measures 
to ensure staff cars are in the most appropriate places to alleviate the parking issue and I would also ask you 
to ensure if you are waiting in the ‘drop off’ zones that you do not leave your car and ask your child/ren to be 
out to meet you as soon as they possibly can.  
  
As another measure for next week as a trial, I will be opening one of the bus gates in the lane way between 
the two schools to create another zone which I will call the ‘jump in and go’ area in the afternoons for parents.  
If you are going to use this space you must organise with your children to be at the gate where I will be      
waiting and I will let children out as parents arrive to pick them up.  If you are there waiting and your child is 
not in the line with me please do another loop and let other parents in to pick up their children. I will ask      
children to point out their parents/carers car prior to me letting them out the gate to get into the car. I will 
monitor this and see if it works and helps the situation. 
 
Also as a trial I would like to encourage all preschool parents to arrive a bit earlier to get a park in the front car 
park as you need to go in and collect your child. Parents with children in Year 3 up please encourage your  
child/ren to meet you at the’ drop off’ zone of the front car park rather than coming in to collect them if      
possible.  Transition parents/carers you need to go in and collect your child but I would be encouraging Year 1 
and 2  parents to ask your children to meet you in the ‘drop off’ zones in the rear of the school car parks.   
Parking and leaving your car in the ‘drop off’ zones is not permitted and if you need to enter the school to 
speak to the teacher or collect your child please do so in the correct parking spaces.  In our school zones and 
car parks the speed limit is 20 or as marked please be aware as it is our children we want to keep as safe as 
possible. We will be randomly having a police presence in our school zones as a reminder. 
 
It is my pleasure to inform you that our Years 3 – 6 students will be learning Indonesian for 1 hour per week 
with Mr Art Libien who is employed by the Darwin Languages Centre. These lessons will take place each     
Tuesday and will incorporate the language and culture of Indonesia. This is the first time we have been able to 
offer a specific language for Rosebery Primary School. Learning about Asia and connecting with Indonesia   
particularly is a focus for the Department of Education and also a part of the new Australian Curriculum being 
developed so now we are able to ensure our students have a good understanding of the language and culture 
of our closest Asian neighbours - Indonesia. 
 
Gail Smith 
Principal  
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Phone: 8930 5100   
Absentee Line: 8930 5140 
Email: roseberyps.admin@ntschools.net 
Website: http://roseberyprimary.nt.edu.au 
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Every Child, Every Day - improving student enrolment, attendance and                
participation is everybody’s responsibility and everyone’s business. 
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ALLERGIES 

Rosebery Primary School is dedicated to providing a 
safe environment for our students. 

In order to assist students in our school with  
severe nut allergies we are asking all of our  
parents to help us promote a nut free  
environment. 

As a result we ask you not to send to school the 
following items:  
 

 Sandwiches with peanut butter or other nut 
butters or pastes.  

 Nuts in biscuits, sweets or 
salads 

 Muesli bars containing nuts 
 Or any other forms of nuts  
          Please assist us in keeping  

                  your children safe. 

DATE EVENT 

12th Feb 
Book Club Orders due back to 

school 

14th Feb Whole School Assembly 

17th Feb 
School Council AGM 

5.15pm for a 5.30pm start 

14th Mar 
Crazy Hair Day 

Supporting 
World’s Greatest Shave 

4th April Last day of term 1 

t o  r e m e m b e r  

The NT Government Back To School Voucher  
entitles parents or carers of students from  
preschool to Year 12 to $75 worth of educational 
items in Term 1 of each school year. Parents of pre-
school students enrolling in Term 2 or Term 3 can 
access the entitlement during the term their child 
first enrols.  
If you have not used your voucher please call into 
reception so you may redeem it. 

$  SPORTS VOUCHER 
 

 

Your child’s Sports Voucher is available to be 
picked up from the front reception. 

The Northern Territory Government's Sport            
Voucher Scheme is to ensure all young Territorians 
have access to sporting activities. 

Under the Scheme, every enrolled, school-aged 
child across the Territory will receive a Sport          
voucher up to the value of $75 to help cover the 
costs of playing   organised sport. Sport vouchers can 
be collected from reception between 7.30am and 
3.30pm. 

For more information about the sports voucher  
visit  www.sportvoucher.nt.gov.au 

 

 

We have had an overwhelmingly large response to our 
Active After-School program.  Unfortunately there are  
only limited spaces and those spaces are now full.  We 
will no longer accept any applications for this semester 
and hope to place as many students on the current wait 
list into the program for Term 2.  We don’t have              
confirmation of what sports will be offered in Term 2 but 
all students who successfully secure a place for Term 2 
will be contacted towards the end of this term with full 
details.  
  
We feel very privileged to have won the grant to offer this 
opportunity to our families.  Given the funding has come 
from a grant, it therefore only allows for a limited number 
of students.  Thank you all for such a great response and 
we look forward to seeing how it all goes this term.  

MOBILE PHONES/ ELECTRONICS 
 
Students bringing to school mobile phones and or  
electronics must hand them into reception before school 
commences. All equipment handed into reception will be 
secured safely. Students may then collect their equipment 
at the end of the school day. 



  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

I’d like to take this opportunity to welcome 
the new Defence Families to Rosebery Primary 
School and welcome back the continuing       
families.  My role as the DSTA is to make      
transition into the new school as smooth as 
possible for both students and their families.    
I am here to assist you with any   concerns that 
you may have with the educational and social 
wellbeing needs of your child/ren at school.  It 
is important that you advise me or the          

classroom teacher if either   
parent is away on exercise, 
course or deployment.  These 
types of absences can cause a 
student to become unsettled in 
the classroom. 

 

I would like to invite you all to a morning tea 
on Wednesday 12th February at 10.00am.   It 
will be held in the After School Hours 
Care room which is near the front office and 
canteen.  The coordinators of the three      
community houses will be in attendance as 
well as the Family Liaison Officer (FLO) in   
Darwin.  Can you please RSVP 
before Friday 7th February 
for catering     purposes.    
danielle.smith@ntschools.net  
or 89305100  

DSTA News 

SCHOOL DENTIST 
 

For any dental work or enquiries please    
call the Palmerston Dental Clinic at the 
Health Precinct on 8999 3314  

ABSENTEE LINE 
 

Rosebery Primary School has an  absentee line for 
students who will be absent from 
school. Parents or Guardians can 
ring 8930 5140, follow the prompts 
and leave your  message. 

ANIMALS  IN SCHOOL 
 

Please remember not to bring 
the dog along when you walk to 
school in the morning.  While we 
fully understand that this might 
seem like a wonderful  activity 
and a great way to ensure your 

pet is getting some exercise, we do have some     
students who are very anxious about dogs.  We also 
have a handful whose bravery gets the better of 
them and they may approach a dog, either tied up 
or on a lead, in an inappropriate way.  If they were 
to make a mistake, we don’t want anyone to have to 
deal with a nasty bite.  Thanks so much for helping 
us keep our school as a safe environment for all.  

Our RPS Hospital Care Bear—Rose 
 

Meet Rose, If you are sick and have to 
spend time in hospital, Rose would love 
to hold your hand while you are there. 
Let reception know so that we may have 
her bags packed and ready to go.  

 
 
The junior in2cricket program will begin this 
April. The program for 5 – 10 year olds is a 
fun and interactive cricket program that 
runs for 8 weeks at community cricket clubs 
in the Darwin and Palmerston regions.    
 
Each club is hosting a sign on day for the 
coming season.  I would be grateful if you could include 
this in your         upcoming newsletters.  
 
The dates for the sign on days are below: 
Tracy Village Cricket Club:              
16th February 11:00am at Tracy Village Sports Club  
Darwin Cricket Club:                        
15th February 9:00am – 11:00am at Kahlin Oval  
Southern Districts Cricket Club:   
16th February 10:00am – 2:00pm at Fred's Pass  
Nightcliff Cricket Club:                    
16th February 10:00am – 2:00pm at Nightcliff Sports Club  
Palmerston Cricket Club:               
15th February 10:00am – 12:00pm at Woodroffe Oval   
PINT Cricket Club:                             
16th February 11:00am – 1:00pm at PINT Club  
Waratah Cricket Club:            
16th February 10:30am – 12:30pm at Top End indoor centre 
 
For further information please contact: 
Tenille Rickard  on 08 8944 8900  

JUNIOR IN2CRICKET PROGRAM 

mailto:danielle.smith@ntschools.net



